The new prison at Glen Parva project newsletter – May 2021



Project Director's Update

Welcome to our May edition of the Glen Parva Newsletter.

I am pleased to report that we continue to make significant progress with construction works on site and the buildings are now coming out of the ground.

The piling works as well as the earth works are now completed with the last piling rig now disassembled, it left site on Monday 26 April (picture below).



Works on site are now mainly focused on the superstructure (precast walls, steelworks structure) and brickwork /cladding which in turn is changing the project dynamics and adding some colour to the brown landscape (picture below). This will lead to an increased number of suppliers and partners coming to site which I am hoping leads to additional opportunities for employment and spending in the local area.



We continue to strive to ensure we are being good neighbours and minimising disruption to you whether its traffic, dust or noise. The recent dry spell has resulted in the focus being on dust control on site which requires additional mitigation measures that are currently being put in place, i.e. water bowsers and dust suppression. I apologise for any inconvenience and assure you that being a considerate contractor is our highest priority.

We are currently having the main site office accommodation assembled so we will all be under one roof together working on the project. This is planned for occupation at the end of June. As soon as we move into our new site office I am very keen start to plan some site visits for the local community to come and see our progress first hand and also provide an opportunity to ask us any questions about the project.

I would like to remind you that you can email us at GlenParva@lendlease.com if you have any questions or queries and I look forward to hosting a visit in the near future,

Kind Regards, Steve

Parva site.

Want to work on site?

If you wish to register your interest to work on the construction of the project, please contact Benjamin Malpass at the Jobcentre Plus by emailing: Benjamin.Malpass@dwp.gov.uk

The Jobcentre Plus office will send you an Expression of Interest form to complete and return. This will enable the Jobcentre Plus team to keep you updated about employment and training opportunities on the Glen

Sustainability Update

Site logistics specialist Wilson James has added the first electric vehicle to its permanent site fleet.

Wilson James has added the first 100% electric vehicle to its fleet, operating out of the Glen Parva construction site. By making use of the (EV) charging points provided on site, they'll be driving with zero emissions from now on, thanks to the renewable energy tariff that has been procured for this site.

As one of Lendlease's champions of sustainability in the supply chain, this investment in clean equipment is the latest in several upgrades by Wilson James to their fleet. They are also using Hydrogenated Vegetable Oil (HVO) fuel in their forklift truck, helping to further reduce harmful greenhouse gas emissions.







Registered site



Glen Parva Prison Project Newsletter

Sustainability Update

KEY BENEFITS OF USING Hydrogenated Vegetable Oil (HVO) Lower Nitrogen Oxides (Nox)

Nitrogen Oxides are poisonous gases created by the combustion of Nitrogen and Oxygen under high pressures and temperatures. It is made up of Nitric Oxide and a small percentage of the more poisonous Nitrogen Dioxide NOx levels are reduced by up to 30%



Lower Particulates

Particulate, PM25 & PM10, are lowered by over 86%

Lower CO, levels

Over 90% less greenhouse gases (CO₂e) and emissions, reducing our carbon footprint significantly.

Community Benefits Progress

From our updated charts below you will see we have continued to make some great progress with our commitments. We have created 91 new jobs and have provided over 1200 days of work placements to people facing challenges to employment, this includes the delivery of pre employment training programmes on site as part of the Lendlease Academy (first programme pictured below). We are working with Jobcentre Plus, Blaby District Council and other partners to identify opportunities through the government's new Kickstart programme and we are hoping to promote some opportunities this month.

We have continued to make some significant progress with Voluntary, Community and Social Enterprise Spend with the spend figure totalling £315,437 at the end of March. Our mechanical and electrical contractor Crown House Technologies are planning a virtual meet the buyers event for local businesses. This means that they are able to promote any contract opportunities with Crown House or their supply chain to local businesses in Leicestershire area. We are working with the Leicestershire Local Enterprise Partnership and Federation of Small Businesses and the local authorities to plan this.

Our local spend (within 50 miles of the site) in the area has continued to increase and we have achieved 41% of our target of £71,500,000 in just seven months of starting construction works on site. Our priority over the next six months will be to identify opportunities for apprenticeships through our supply chain partners.

Our Social Value Manager is also arranging some school visits as soon as we can safely accommodate them so that young people can see first hand the careers available in the Construction Industry. We are also working with Speakers for Schools to run a virtual insights day for young people across the East Midlands.



Candidates from the Lendlease and RMF Prison Academy.







Glen Parva Prison Project Newsletter

Salvation Army Visit

A small number of the Lendlease team met with the Salvation Army Team at the community Centre, Café and conference centre on Saffron Road. We supported the centre by purchasing some lovely coffee and cakes at lunchtime from the café. We were lucky that it was a nice day and we could sit outside, 2 metres apart with our face masks on and learn about the facilities and services provided by the centre. It has been great to meet and support some of the local organisations and identify joint working opportunities. It was great to meet the chaplains on site on the 5th May to arrange a more frequent presence on site for our team members.



Ministry of Justice (MoJ) Update

The MoJ will be consulting the local community for ideas on the name of the new prison later this year. Watch this space for further details.





The above photographs taken this month show progress on site to date, the image on the left shows the office accommodation being installed and the second image is an aerial image shows the progress on the house blocks.

PROJECT CONTACT DETAILS

Social Value lead: Email: GlenParva@lendlease.com

Ministry of Justice contact: GlenParvaEnquiries@justice.gov.uk

Website Address: Lendlease.com

Glen Parva Prison Project, Lendlease Site Office: Tigers Road, Glen Parva, Leicester, LE18 4TN



